Report to the Swinton Community Committee

MULTI SPORTS PITCHES

1. Background

· An application to Sport England Lottery Sports fund was submitted by the Arts and Leisure department in February 1996, for 5 multi sports pitches across the City. The application received approval in February 1997.

· The Sports Lottery grant awarded was £340,00 towards a total project cost of £425,000; the balance was secured from the City Council capital allocation.

· The grant was subsequently increased to £379,650 to cover additional costs incurred as the project progressed.

· The Westwood park facility was funded by Housing as a capital receipt for a site, which previously provided community tennis courts.

· The locations of all these sites were determined after lengthy public consultation. Regular meetings were organized with local committees once the sites had been selected and management committees made up of local residents, local police, young people and key stakeholders were established to run and organize activities at these facilities. 

· A senior sports development officer supported these community groups and organised sports development sessions on all sites as requested by the local management committees.

· A maintenance programme was also established and budget allocation of £500 per site identified within Arts and Leisure to support the maintenance and floodlight costs.

2. Update

3.1   Over recent years budget reductions have resulted in the agreed maintenance programme being   withdrawn and the budget allocated to the sites reduced to £500 total for all sites.

3.2   The management committees have disbanded on all sites and the facilities have become open access play facilities.

3.3   There has been  vandalism to the Phil Snowden sites and a survey has been completed to assess the   current position the facility 

· Swinton , Overdale site. -This site has been subject to vandalism and the management committee is now longer in existence. The facility requires removal or work to upgrade to an acceptable health and safety standard.  There are 2 opposing views from resident groups regarding this facility, one for complete removal as it is considered the site is unsafe an eyesore. The other is to include the site in the Swinton FC footprint and to submit a bid to Football Foundation to upgrade the facility and extend the fencing of the fooball club site to encompass the multi sports pitch.
3. Financial implications

4.1   3 possible options have been considered for the sites and costings are as detailed below:
OPTION 1 - to remove the multisport pitch completely and make good the site.  

        Total cost £2,500.00 + VAT per site












.


OPTION 2  - to remove all the side structures, retaining both end goals.





ie..remove all upright steel posts





     remove all side timber panels




                  fill all surface holes



                  remove and dispose of surface carpet   

                Total cost £3,390.00 + VAT per site

OPTION 3  - as option 2 except retain upright posts and replace wooden panels with    steel heavy duty galvanized mesh, this wood keep the ball court in use and would be more resistant to vandal attacks



          Total cost  £5,425.20 +VAT per site
4.2    The other financial consideration is to ensure a full inspection programme is reinstated to ensure the health and safety of the remaining facilities. The  costings from environmental services is £18.00 per inspection , which will include health and safety check , sweeping the facility and clear any glass.  

4.3 Removal of this facilities may incur a clawback from Sport England if similar facilities are not provided elsewhere in the area. Initial / informal discussions have been held with Sport England and further discussions would be required if the facilities were to be removed. It is , however, possible that the clawback  could amount to as much as  £ 50,000. 

5.Recommendations

5.1 Community Committee decide if the facility is to be removed or repaired and funding secured to progress either option.

5.2 A maintenance programme and budget be agreed for the site should it remain .

